DRAFT                                       BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday July 17, 2013
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Public Meeting:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to open public meeting for all parties interested in a change of officers and directors, stock transfer and stock issuance with regards to the current liquor license of Bertucci’s Restaurant located at 450 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
No one spoke on above request.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to close the public meeting on the above request, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve the above request, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint Acting Fire Captain Mark Ryan to Permanent Fire Captain effective May 13, 2013, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint Acting Fire Lieutenant Edward Seligman to Permanent Fire Lieutenant effective May 18, 2012, seconded by Selectman Callahan.
Open Discussion: 

Selectman Greenfield spoke on pension reform. Selectman Greenfield would like the Board to support his request to have Town Counsel  spend a minimum of two hours  to look into the State Auditor’s office to see if it would be worth following other communities that have petitioned that office to overturn unfunded mandates. 

No vote was taken by the Board.  
Selectman Greenfield believes the State added this provision so they would not have to pay pensions. Selectman Greenfield believes the State should be funding retirement not the local communities. 

Selectman Strauss commented he is not a fan of a possible suggestion of suing the State on this subject. Selectman Strauss commented he believes that the Town should be lobbying our legislators on this issue 

Selectman Sullivan that knowledge is power and the Board is taking no formal action at this time.  

Swampscott Firefighter and Union President, Jim Snow spoke of the Town meeting vote in 1995 that voted to accept the provisions of the public employee’s retirement system. Mr. Snow commented that the Town accepted this provision and were not mandated to join. Mr. Snow asked about the cost to taxpayers having Town Council do this research and thought it was a waste of tax payer’s money. 

Selectman Greenfield explained that Town Council is on a retainer and no extra funding would be needed for this review. 

New & Old Business:
Selectman Greenfield briefly spoke on the carry in and carry out policy at Phillips Beach. Selectman Greenfield suggest having more signs maybe one or two would help with letting people know of the policy. 

Selectman Kessler does not think the carry in carry out program is a bad program but does believe it needs to be looked at further and reviewed. Selectman Kessler commented he has received calls from resident regarding the trash being left especially on weekends.  

Selectman Strauss believes it is a work in progress. Selectman Strauss spoke on recent hot weekends that had beaches busy but feels in time the policy of carry in carry out will work out. Selectman Strauss commented more signage and more education is necessary.
Selectman Sullivan believes that two weeks time is not enough time to see if the policy is working. Selectman Sullivan reminded residents it is a new pilot program and if anyone has any ideas please forward them to the Board. 

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve meeting minutes from May 22, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the final approval of Atlantic Crossing Development at the former Temple Israel in accordance  and sale agreement as exhibit A, to ratify the design plans as approved by the Town boards and commission having jurisdiction over the project and to provide the developer with notification to proceed under G.L.c30B, , seconded by Selectman Kessler. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a donation to the Swampscott Council on Aging from Eastern Bank and Eastern Insurance Group‘s contribution  in the amount of $2,000.00, to support the expanded transportation & weekend events, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a one day entertainment license request from the Swampscott Yacht Club for a lobster bake to be held on Friday, August 2, 2013 from 6-10:30PM, seconded by Selectman Kessler.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve a one day liquor permit from Marian Court College to be held on Thursday, August 22, 2013 for an employee social organized by All Care Visiting Nurses of greater Lynn from 4-8PM –Beer & Wine only, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Updated the State Budget.
· Town Planner position update.

· Read aloud a letter of thanks from a resident to members of the Swampscott Police Department. 

· Read aloud a letter of thanks to Sue Duplin, Town Clerk and staff for their assistance with a wedding. 
· Updated Board on the new Police Station with an expected date to moving around the third week of August. 

· Gave information on an upcoming Traffic Study meeting to be held on July 31, 2013, at the Senior Center with the agenda item to be beach parking and invited the community to attend. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Strauss informed the community of a watermelon eating contest to be held over the weekend at the Farmer’s Market. Selectman Strauss expressed his feelings of being part of promotions and stated he was pleased with promotions being done inside civil service. 
Selectman Kessler acknowledged Mr. Hennessey and Mr. McCarriston former members of the Harbor Advisory Committee on their many years of service and dedication to the Town.  Selectman Kessler stated it has been a pleasure with working with both of them. Selectman Kessler commented he was having office hours on Saturday at Whole Foods Market from 10:30-Noon time and encouraged residents with any questions and or concerns to attend. Selectman Kessler inquired about a memorial bench to be purchased from a family of a women who was a teacher in the Town for thirty years. 
Selectman Sullivan wished her parents happy anniversary on their fifty years together. 

Selectman Sullivan wanted to have the Board think about upcoming topics on what to do with sites such as the Police Station on Burrill Street and the Machon School. Selectman Sullivan thanked everyone at Atlantic Crossing and all who took part in making the temple development happen. Selectman Sullivan recognized Chris Urbano and thanked him for all his hard work on applying for the open space park grant.
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 8:00PM seconded by Selectman Greenfield.   
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

